
NEWSLETTER N0 29 14TH SEPTEMBER 2023 

 

REMINDER: 2.30PM DISMISSAL TOMORROW  

People may ask why this reminder from me when the early end of term dismissal time has existed for 

many years now and we publicise this every term. The short answer is – there are always some children 

who are not collected by their parents or guardians until as late as 4.00pm on the last day of each term. 

Please collect your children on time tomorrow and if you are unable to do so, please have them enrolled 

in our OHSC program which is provided for that very purpose. 

 

GYM REPAIRS 

I am pleased to report that the repairs to our gymnasium have now been completed and it is no longer a 

restricted work site. The repairs to the roof area were quite extensive – with a total cost being over 

$80,000 

 

COMPASS ATTENDANCES REMINDER 

A friendly reminder to parents – it is most important that you enter your child’s absence from school 
(and potential duration) via Compass promptly.  

 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

 

LAST DAY OF TERM 3 2:30PM FINISH - FRIDAY 15TH SEPTEMBER 

FIRST DAY OF TERM 4 - MONDAY 2ND OCTOBER 
 

LAST DAY OF CANTEEN FOR TERM 3 - FRIDAY 15TH SEPTEMBER 

CANTEEN WILL REOPEN TERM 4 - MONDAY 2ND OCTOBER 



 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR STATE SCHOOL SPECTACULAR STUDENTS 

Wow! What an outstanding event the State Schools Spectacular proved to be according to all reports. Our 

children had an absolute ball and great credit to them for the outstanding performance they provided on the 

big stage. It is events such as this which bring children together from so many different locations and schools 

that lift us all. Thank you to Lorraine Montgomery and her dedicated support team for the work they did to 

enable our students to both participate in the gala event and to perform to such a high standard. Take a bow 

everyone. 

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 

Q. On what is parent voluntary contributions spent? 

A. A whole range of additional resources – all directly of benefit to the children’s learning. The list includes 

additional library books, classroom sets of readers, technology resources including computers and            

educational software, musical instruments, sporting equipment, etc. Put simply, the more that parents are 

able to provide the school in the way of voluntary contributions, the more educational resources that we can 

purchase. Currently, this year we are running at less than 50% payment of our suggested voluntary          

contribution per child. In previous years we have received upwards of 80%. This drop does impact on the 

range of additional educational resources we can provide for our students. If you can pay the suggested total 

(or any part thereof) and have not yet done so, it will be most gratefully received.  

 

QUOTABLE QUOTE 

Who speaks up for us if we do not speak up for others? 
 

 

 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

DIARY DATES: 
 

 

Footy Dress-up Day    Friday 15th September  

Last Day of Term 3 (2:30pm)  Friday 15th September  

First Day of Term 4    Monday 2nd October  

Grade 6 Graduation Photo   Tuesday 10th October  

 
 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 
 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 



 

END OF TERM 

The end of term has arrived upon us incredibly quickly, and we would like to thank all our 

families for the commitment and hard work in supporting your children to be ready for 

learning every day. It has been wonderful to end the term with a bit of sunshine! We hope 

you enjoy a safe and happy break.  

 

GRADE 6 SHOWBAG 

Today our grade 6 students proudly displayed their book showbags project. Well done on 

a fabulous effort. The quality and variety of the work on display was outstanding.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STATE SCHOOL SPECTACULAR 

Congratulations to our students who participated in the State School Spectacular last 

weekend.  It was a fabulous performance, and our students were enthusiastic and vibrant 

in their mass dance parts. Well done to Mrs Montgomery our Performing Arts teacher 

for another outstanding show case of talented students from Berwick Lodge.  Thank you 

to Miss Reardon and Miss Mao for assisting with the production.  We look forward to 

seeing the show later in the year on channel 7.  

 

 



 

HEAD LICE CHECKS 

During the two-week holiday break, we would appreciate the support of every family in 

the school in the detection and total eradication of any live lice and/or eggs that are 

found in children’s hair. While we realize that families are busy, we feel that it would be a 

most worthwhile exercise in eradicating lice from the school.  To be successful, every 

family should commit some time to: Checking their children’s hair at least twice over 

the holidays. (E.g. Week 1 and Week 2) Treating immediately any live lice found. (Complete 

follow-up checks and treatment.)  Applying lots of conditioner, and patiently remove all 

eggs found.  If every family is diligent in this exercise, we will be able to break the head 

lice cycle in the school.  We thank you in advance for your cooperation, and look forward 

to a ‘Lice-free Term 3 at B.L.P.S.!’ 

 

 

R U OKAY DAY  

R U OK?Day  was help today. It’s s a good reminder to everyone that any day is the day 

to ask, 'are you OK?' and support those struggling with life.  

Sandra McCrum, Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 



 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 
 

 

Congratulations to the following  

students who received class awards recently. 

 

Please note- only students with publicity 

approval will be listed in the newsletter. 

 

School Tours and 2024 Enrolments are now open! 
 
Tours will be held on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in  

attending Berwick Lodge next year, please ask them to contact 

the office on 9709 6700 or they can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 

 



 



 



 



 



BOOKS, BOOKS, BOOKS, BOOKS, BOOKS! 
BERWICK LODGE BOOK DRIVE 

 
FROM MONDAY THE 2ND OF OCTOBER TO FRIDAY THE 13TH OF OCTOBER,   

BERWICK LODGE WILL BE HOLDING A BOOK DRIVE. 
 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO DONATE BOOKS TO THE LIBRARY, PLEASE DROP THESE 
INTO THE OFFICE AND WE WILL GET THEM READY FOR BORROWING. 

BOOKS CAN BE NEW OR USED BUT THEY DO NEED TO BE IN EXCELLENT             
CONDITION AND APPROPRIATE FOR PRIMARY SCHOOL AGED CHILDREN TO READ.  

 
YOU CAN DONATE PICTURE STORY BOOKS, FICTION OR  

NON-FICTION BOOKS, BOOKS THAT ARE PART OF A SERIES,  
GRAPHIC NOVELS OR COOK BOOKS… 

 

LET YOUR IMAGINATION RUN WILD! 

 

DIVISIONAL ATHLETICS 
Congratulations to the 4 students who represented Berwick Lodge at the Divisional Athletics 
Competition at Cranbourne Athletics track on Wednesday. Progressing through to this level of 
competition is a fantastic effort and we congratulate the following students on their results. Well 
done! 
Kenara (4L) - 10 girls - 800m - 3rd place 
Josh L (5K)  - 10 boys - 100m - 7th place   Long Jump- 6th place 
Sanvi (5B)- 10 girls - 200m - 4th place 
Dexter (4W) - 10 boys - Shot put 
 
 
 
Well done to Alfie from PB who was successful in 
making the Almost Impossible shot last week. 
Super effort!! 
 
Thank you. 
Kylee Muccignat  
P.E Coordinator 



 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients  

listed (ie: fun-size chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

If your child forgets their lunch, and a sandwich is 

provided by the canteen, please note that this will 

incur a charge of $2. 

 

The money needs to be handed to the office as 

soon as possible.  

 

 

 

 

If any of these items belong to 

you, please come to the 

office for collection. 
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